

BROOMFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on 15th June, 2017 in the Village Hall, Broomfleet at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Messrs. J.L. Gibbons (Chair), J. Hutchinson, G. Copley.

MesDames. N. Shipley (Vice) S. Hall, D. Platts (Clerk).

PARISH MEETING

Time allowed for Members of the Public to ask questions or make statements to the Parish Council on any matter(s) they may have a concern or interest in. There were no matters to discuss. The meeting then continued with the Parish Council meeting.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

1. **Apologies:** L. Platts, R. Harper

2. **Declaration of Pecuniary/Non-Pecuniary Interests:**

The Members as Trustees of the Children's Playground and Playing Field/Recreation Ground declared a representative non-pecuniary interest only in this matter. There were no other interests to be declared.

3. **Minutes:**

The minutes of the meetings held on 18th May 2017 APM & Parish have been circulated, were then approved and signed.

4. **Children's Playground**

- Updates with acquiring new equipment/funding are as follows – Clerk advised that the Wren hearing date postponed from 06.09.17 to 28.09.17
- Coping stones are delivered. Mr. Copley to speak with Mr. Platts to see if both are free 26.06.17 for fitting. If so Mr. Copley will contact Mr. Harper in regards to sand & cement.
- Mr Platts to hopefully fit at the same time as the coping stones, to liaise with Mr. Copley and Mr. Harper. Mr. Gibbons to make a lockable box.

5. **Correspondence**

ERYC

Forward Planning - Cottingham Neighbourhood Plan public consultation 22 May - 3 July - Noted

Healthwatch East Riding of Yorkshire - Community coffee morning, promote local health & social services. – Noted no coffee mornings at present by any committee.

Seafarers UK – Buy & Fly the Red Ensign for Merchant Navy Day. – Noted No Takers

6. **Publications**

Humberside Police – June 2017 newsletter

Handed out.

7. **Accounts:**

Income Received Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting

Community Account

None

Money Manager Account (quarterly statement)

None

Money Manager Account – Playground (quarterly statements)

None

May 2017

Income Received Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting

Community Account

	£8864.52
L Platts (O/S Tap) 18.05.17 – 505 Not Cashed	£ 13.90
Kennings (Coping Stones) 18.05. 17 – 506 Not Cashed	£ 119.40
Zurich (Insurance) 18.05. 17 – 507 Not Cashed	£ 562.65
Macmillan Cancer (Donation) 01.06.17 – 508 Not Cashed	£ 60.00
D Platts (Stamps) 01.06.17 – 509 Not Cashed	£ 14.52

Balances as per statements received May 2017

Community Account	25.04.17 – 24.05.17	£9634.99
Money Manager Account	25.04.17 – 24.05.17	£ 977.59
Money Manager Account – Playground Account	28.01.17-27.03.17	£ 562.17

Accounts checked and Ok'd by Chair

8. Any Other Business

Mrs. Platts advised that two documents had come through after the Agenda was sent out, but needed addressing before the next meeting.

Consultation on the Draft Lower Derwent Valley Supplementary Planning Document – If we had any comments to reply via Web link. - Noted

Planning Application 17/01800/PLF The Cottage Main Street. Mr. David Spence – Erection of a two storey extension to rear and internal alterations. All have been emailed link as well as a hard copy presented for all to see. Ms. Hall declared an interest as this property is next door to hers. Of the Councilors present none had any objections.

Mr. Gibbons asked if we could ask how much longer Common Road will remain shut where they are building a flood elevation, as the diversion route is narrow and not suitable when you meet a larger vehicle, making passing quite dangerous. Clerk to email South Cave Parish to see if they have any information.

Mr. Gibbons asked if we could contact ERYC as when they are cutting the grass verges leading into Broomfleet from both South Cave and Ellerker they seem to stop and not continue all the way to Broomfleet. Clerk to email ERYC

Mr. Copley asked if we could ask Kosi Kot to cut his hedge as it is encroaching onto the path for a second year. Mr. Copley was advised that Mr. McGivern of ERYC had seen the hedge himself and is going to contact him, himself.

Mr. Copley asked if we require Father Christmas again this year and if so what date and time. It was decided that we will start at 4pm on 02.12.17. Mr. Copley to let Father Christmas know.

Ms. Hall enquired if we could ask people with overhanging hedges to keep them cut back. It was decided by all to put a note in the Odlet. Clerk to arrange.

9. Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 13th July 2017.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.00 P.M.

Chair:

Date: